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MOHAWK COLLEGE FACULTY

LOCAL 240

Ontario Public Service Employees Union
MOHAWK COLLEGE P.O. BOX 2034

HAMILTON, ONTARIO L8N 3T2


APPROVED          

LOCAL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

MONDAY, MARCH 3, 2008
4:00 P.M. – ROOM C04 - FENNELL CAMPUS

M I N U T E S
PRESENT:

A. Bennett


Humanities & Social Sciences

D. Bird



Stoney Creek Campus

R. Burke, Comm. Officer
Library, Counselling, CTLR

D. Campbell


Brantford Campus

G. Cormier, Treasurer

Business

M. Edwards


Electrotechnology

L. Forsythe


Language Studies

H. Giardine


College & Career Prep, ESL, DEP, International

C. Falconi


Medical Imaging, Pharmacy, Cardio, DCS, OTA/PTA, IAHS

J. Kemp

        
Building Sciences & Physical Sciences

D. Kyle


       
Nursing, IAHS

S. Maga, President

Industrial & Mechanical Engineering

K. Muller


Communications Media & Music

C. Meldrum


Stoney Creek Campus

S. Neville


Nursing, IAHS

G. Nicholson


Brantford Campus

G. Ondercin-Bourne

Language Studies

H. Perras


Human Services (CYW, SSW, RL, ECE, EA)

M. Stoneman


Practical Nursing, IAHS

M. Weddum


Computer Studies

C. Weston


Business

REGRETS:
G. Bonomo


Mathematics

GUEST: 


Jaynn Miller (Mohawk College Council rep)
RECORDER:

        Lisa MacDonald

1.
Agenda Approved
Moved by Geoff Ondercin-Bourne, seconded by Marie Stoneman to approve the agenda with the following additions: 

5.3
Part Time Campaign Lunch
5.4
Legal Council
5.5
Vision Care Benefit
CARRIED

2. Approval of Minutes – February 4, 2008
Moved by Greg Cormier, seconded by Veronica Weir, to approve the minutes with the following correction:
4.7
South West Council is not affiliated with OPSEU.  The membership fee is $150.
CARRIED

3. Opening Remarks – Sam Maga
4. Business Arising

4.1 Dates/Topic Stewards Educational (H. Perras)
Heather circulated a list of courses available.  
4.2
Date of Spring Membership Meeting – May 1
 The spring membership meeting will be held on May 1 – tentatively scheduled from 1:00 – 3:00 pm. at Fennell Campus.
The SWF workshop will precede the meeting.  

4.3
Local 240 Website
$500 has been set aside in budget.  Martin Weddum spoke with John VanLoon – John said he would  contact Roberta.
5. New Business
5.1
Invigilation Issues (J. Miller)
Sam welcomed Jaynn Miller to the meeting.  The issue of testing and invigilating came up at an LEC meeting in the fall.  Jaynn attended the LEC meeting to hear the issues involved and to bring those issues to Mohawk College Council.  Jaynn provided an update on the Exam and Testing Protocols committee from Winter 2006. 
· Mid-term testing – currently only takes place in the classroom during regularly scheduled classes – room size and room set up can be a problem.  Should there be a mid-term exam week?
· Soundproofing rooms from the noise in the hallways.

· Invigilators are needed – not volunteers.  There should there be a ratio, ie. 1 invigilator for every 30 or 40 students in a lab?

· Policy needed regarding cell phones in the classroom.

· Numerous special accommodations and rewrites

5.2
Steward Representation & Elections
If anyone has a suggestion to change the steward representation, please bring this forward by next meeting.  Next month the stewards will be asked to conduct elections in their respective areas.  Academic staff may work in more than one area, but the numbers should be counted by the department rather than by the location.  
ACTION: Roberta will send the election protocol for the next meeting.  
5.3
Part Time Sign-UP Campaign Lunch (Sam for Gaspare)
Part time workers (academic and support staff) will be invited to a lunch on March 26 in the Staff Dining Room.  The focus of the lunch is to raise awareness and support OPSEU’s drive to win union rights for part-time college staff.
Moved by Veronica Weir, seconded by Caroline Falconi, to donate $500 in support of the luncheon in efforts to raise awareness.











CARRIED

5.4
Legal Council
On occasion there has been the need for urgent legal council (ie, maternity leave issue). OPSEU head office is available for assistance, but it may take time to get an answer and  it may be more timely for us to seek legal counsel.

Moved by Roberta Burke, seconded by Heather Giardine, to put $1200 in the budget line for legal council.











CARRIED

5.5
Vision Care Benefit
Vision care benefit has been increased from $300 to $400.  Refer to HR tab for other changes to benefits. 
6. Reports

6.1 Vice-President – CCA/CESC/WMG – H. Perras for V. Weir

Issues Discussed:
· College closure – snow day and payment for non full-time faculty.

· Excessive overtime in carpentry apprenticeship program.

· College career and prep part-time staffing issues

· Humanities and Social Sciences – new positions required for summer.

· Payment for non full time faculty to attend meetings.

· Update on status of pilot projects.

· PD leaves – 8 positions for this year
· Maternity leaves and vacation entitlement error.

· Reviewing local agreements.

· CRCIS Data not accurate reflection of work - used for bargaining.

6.2 Steward – Grievances/Workload Complaints – S. Maga

· Coop grievance – going to arbitration
· R. Knowles grievance – ongoing arbitration.
6.3 Treasurer – G. Cormier

Greg informed the LEC that the budget is in good shape.
6.4
Part-time Campaign
Please refer to Item 5.3

7. Other Committees

Staffing Committee (union reps: Sam Maga, Sue Neville, Godfrey Nicholson)
· Starting in the Fall, 2008 support staff will be used in the academic environments where it fits (labs and shops).  Two or three areas will be selected.
Institutional Effectiveness

· Is currently looking at the exemption process and how this can be simplified.
Health and Safety

· Increase in the number of slips and falls this year (due to weather)
· Washrooms in E-wing were not being cleaned – this has been resolved.

8. Round Table

· The Examiner – please submit any articles to Veronica.
· Business and Language Studies departments will be moving due to construction.
· McMaster – no lockdown procedure; no intercom system at IAHS.
· Requesting faculty phone perspective students – faculty are not obligated if not on SWF.
· Police Foundations/Law & Security students will have a mock shooting – Mohawk Brantford Campus elected not to participate in lockdown drill. 
9.
Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 6:00p.m.

Next Meeting: Monday, April 7 at 4:00 p.m., Fennell Campus

 Room C04

